Mr. Rex Barrie
P.O. Box 767
Star, ID 83669

Re: Request for Extension

Dear Mr. Barrie:

In response to your requirement that the water users of the Conway-Hamming Ditch instail
a measuring device beyond its Boise River headgate, the Island Woods Homeowners
Association respectfully requests an extension of time to sometime prior to next year’s
watering season to complete this project.

The reasons for this request are several:

1. There was insufficient time to get all the users together to plan the project.

2. There was insufficient time to assess the participation amounts.

3. There was apparently a measuring device in place that was removed by a Mr.
Howell when he placed the ditch into 3° CMP conduit. We would like to have
time to determine his responsibility in such an act and to assess him properly.

We very much appreciate the many courtesies you have extended to our property manager,
Mr. Dave Munroe, regarding this issue and we look forward to working with you amicably
in the future.

Sincerely,

\_HF-Keith, Vice President
Board of Directors,
Island Woods Homeowners Association

cc: Mr. Tim Luke, Idaho Department of Water Resources





